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Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8(c), and section 44 of Title 1 
of the California Code of Regulations, the California Department of Justice (the “Department”) 
is providing notice of changes made to the proposed regulations concerning the Fair and 
Accurate Governance of Shared Gang Databases.  These regulations were originally the subject 
of a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking Action published in the California Regulatory Notice 
Register (Register 2019, No. 2019-0430-05) on May 10, 2019, a Notice of Modification posted 
on the Department’s website on July 31, 2019, and a Notice of Modification posted on the 
Department’s website on December 31, 2019.  These additional changes are in response to 
feedback received from the Office of Administrative Law regarding the proposed regulations, as 
modified, and for purposes of clarification.  A copy of the proposed additional changes is 
attached to this notice.  The additional changes are indicated by blue highlighted italicized 
underline for proposed additions, and blue highlighted italicized strikethrough for proposed 
deletions. 
  
The Department will accept written comments between May 20, 2020 and June 5, 2020.  All 
written comments must be submitted to the Department no later than 11:59 p.m. on June 5, 2020, 
and addressed to:  
 
Shayna Rivera, CalGang Unit Manager 
Justice Data and Investigative Services Bureau 
California Justice Information Services Division 
PO Box 160968 
Sacramento, CA 95816-0968 
Email: gangdatabaseGDTAC@doj.ca.gov 
 
Or  
 
Thomas Bierfreund, Associate Governmental Program Analyst  
Justice Data and Investigative Services Bureau  
California Justice Information Services Division 
PO Box 160968 
Sacramento, CA 95816-0968 
Email: gangdatabaseGDTAC@doj.ca.gov 
 
All written comments received by June 5, 2020, which pertain to the blue highlighted italicized 
changes will be reviewed and responded to by the Department’s staff as part of the compilation 



of the rulemaking file.  Please limit comments to the blue highlighted italicized changes to the 
text.  
 
The Department has the original regulatory language, the modified language posted on July 31, 
2019, the modified language posted on December 31, 2019, and other material related to the 
proposed action.  The contact person identified in this notice shall, upon request, make these 
documents available to the public.  Documents related to this rulemaking are also available on 
the Department’s website at: https://oag.ca.gov/jdis/regs. 


